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U.S. Department of Labor 
Attn: EBSA 
Public Disclosure Room, N-1513 
200 Constitution Ave., NW 
Washington, DC 20210 

Re: . Bricklayers Local Union No.5 Pension Plan (EIN/PN: 55-6069713/001) 
Notice of Seriously Endangered Status 

Dear Sir or Madam: 

Please find enclosed a copy of the Notice of Seriously Endangered Status for the 
Bricklayers Local Union No. 5 Pension Plan. 
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Notice of Seriously Endangered Status for the 

Bricklayer's Local Union No. 5 Pension Plan 
EIN/PN: 55-6069713/001 

This is to inform you that on September 28, 2011 the Plan actuary certified to the U.S. 
Department of the Treasury, and also to the Plan Trustees, that the Plan is in seriously 
endangered status for the Plan year beginning July ·1, 2011. This c~rtification is required 
by the Pension Protection Act of 2006, which also requires that you receive this notice. 
The Pension Protection Act requires that each year the IQ.Ultiemployer pension plan's 
actuary characterize the plan's funded status as endangered, seriously endangered, 
critical, or none of the preceding. 

Seriously Endangered Status 

The Plan is considered to be in seriously endangered status because the funded 
percentage of the Plan is less than 80% for the Plan Year beginning July 1, 2011, and 
over the next seven PlanYears, the Plan is projected to have an accumulated funding 
deficiency. The Plan's funded percentage as of July 1, 2011, for certification purposes, is 
66.5%. The Plan is projected to have an accumulated funding deficiency at the end of the 
Plan Year beginning July 1, 2017. 

Funding Improvement Plan 

Federal law requires pension plans in seriously endangered status to adopt a funding 
improvement plan, in accordance with the Pension Protection Act, aimed at improving 
the financial health of the Plan. As the Plan was seriously endangered as of July 1, 2010, 
the Trustees have already adopted a Funding Improvement Plan. The funding 
improvement plan contains a number of options for improving the funded status of the 
Plan. The bargaining parties will bargain over these options. The Trustees will not be 
permitted to accept a collective bargaining agreement lhat does not comply with one or 
more of the options contained in the funding improvement plan. As the Plan continues to 
be seriously endangered, the Trustees will review the Funding Improvement Plali and 
make adjustments as necessary to ensure that the Funding Improvement Plan continues to 
meet the criteria under PP A. 

Where to Get More Information 

For more information on this Notice, you may contact: 

Board of Trustees of the Bricklayer's Local Union No.5 Pension Plan 
234 Fourth Avenue 
Huntingdon, WV 25701-1222 
Phone: 304-523-5874 

You have a right to receive a copy of the funding improvement plan when it is 
completed. 

Date of distribution: October 28, 2011 




